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approvED
Call to Order
The regular Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00a.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.
Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair




Jim Levitt, Vice Chair

Tim Behrends, Public Relations and Information
Diane Blake, Communications and Outreach

Staff Present:

Jay Riggs



Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
None
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

A motion to approve the agenda was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items to approve this month are the 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – Brown’s Creek Watershed District in the amount of $20,481.33; 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – City of Cottage Grove in the amount of $2,865.26; 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – City of Hugo in the amount of $2,865.26; 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – City of Lake Elmo in the amount of $2,865.26; 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – City of Dellwood in the amount of $742.85; 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – City of Oak Park Heights in the amount of $742.85; 2022-24 EMWREP Partner Agreement – City of St. Paul Park in the amount of $742.85; and the 2022-23 BWSR Conservation Delivery and State Cost Share Agreements in the amount of $64,000. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Diane Blake, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF august 11, 2021 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the August 11, 2021 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $867.95 payable to Tony’s Plumbing & Heating for building maintenance; $1,500.00 payable to U.S. Bank for the bond administration fee; $1,099.00 payable to Helmer Printing for newsletter printing; $1,735.00 payable to Rhithron Associates for volunteer stream monitoring expenses; $973.09 payable to Aqua Engineering Inc. for sprinkler system updates; and $4,735.25 payable to Minnesota Land Trust for a SCRA Native Plant Grant expense. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – The interview process will begin soon for the Embedded Extension Agent. Jay would like to update our Sick Leave Policy to expand the definition of a family member. Jay also requested Board approval to extend the full-time telework policy to January 1, 2022, to follow what the State is currently doing. A motion to extend the full-time telework policy to January 1, 2022 was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
Budget and Finance – Nothing to report.
Cost-Share – The Committee met, and the items will be discussed under New Business.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY / PARTNER REPORTS

County – The budget meeting is coming up in October, and Jay is preparing the presentation. If you have any comments or suggestion, please forward to Jay.
NRCS – Nothing to report.
BWSR – There was a meeting last week to discuss the Comp Plan options.
MCD/Area IV – MCD met on August 27th. The Area IV tour will be held in November.
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – The 2021 Convention is scheduled for December 12-14.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. COVID-19 Updates – Nothing to report.
b. Building and Vehicles – The updates of the sprinkler system have been done, and the repairs to the pervious paver area are underway. Once field season is completed, vehicles will be stored off-site again, to prevent theft.
c. WCD Equity Discussions and Follow-Up – We are moving forward with equity training for staff and Board. Jay is getting proposals from contractors for a salary and pay equity analysis.
d. 1W1P, NRSF, Grant, and Program Updates – The position announcement has been posted for the Imbedded Extension Agent, and that process is moving forward.
e. Comprehensive Plan Update – The comments received from BWSR are being incorporated into the Comp Plan.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2022 Draft Budget – The 2022 budget will be slightly elevated over 2021.
b. FY20 BWSR Drinking Water Grant Encumbrance Request – St Croix Bluffs – In 2020, the WCD received a Clean Water Fund grant to implement nitrogen fertilizer BMPs that protect groundwater as a drinking water source in southern Washington County. WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $9,945 from the FY2020 BWSR Drinking Water grant to implement cover crops on 110.5 acres of agricultural land in St. Croix Bluffs Regional Park. The agricultural land is located in Denmark Township in a vulnerable groundwater area (karst/high pollution sensitivity), making the land highly susceptible to groundwater contamination from nitrogen fertilizer. The cover crops would scavenge excess nitrogen and protect groundwater as a drinking water source from nitrate leaching. The proposed project would allow Washington County Parks/Matt Wohlman to pilot cover crops for 3 years, with the goal of long term cover crop adoption. The implementation of cover crops will follow the WCD’s Nonstructural Land Management Practices Implementation Plan, at $30/acre/year for a three-year contract. WCD staff requests approval to enter into the contract for FY20 BWSR Drinking Water, Contract 20-02 BWSR. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, to approve an encumbrance of $9,945 and enter into the contract for FY2020 BWSR Drinking Water, Contract 20-02 BWSR. With the approval of the Committee Chair, no second is required. The district technical representative (Angela Defenbaugh) has performed a site inspection, concept design, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
c. FY20 BWSR Drinking Water Grant Encumbrance Request - Pechacek – In 2020, the WCD received a Clean Water Fund grant to implement nitrogen fertilizer BMPs that protect groundwater as a drinking water source in southern Washington County. WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $4,257 from the FY2020 BWSR Drinking Water grant to implement cover crops on 47.3 acres of agricultural land on James Pechacek’s property at 13765 110th St S, Hastings. The agricultural land is located in Denmark Township in a vulnerable groundwater area (karst/high pollution sensitivity), making the land highly susceptible to groundwater contamination from nitrogen fertilizer. The cover crops would scavenge excess nitrogen and protect groundwater as a drinking water source from nitrate leaching. The proposed project would allow Mr. Pechacek to pilot cover crops for 3 years, with the goal of long term cover crop adoption. The implementation of cover crops will follow the WCD’s Nonstructural Land Management Practices Implementation Plan, at $30/acre/year for a three-year contract. WCD staff requests approval to enter into the contract for FY20 BWSR Drinking Water, Contract 20-03 BWSR. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, to approve an encumbrance of $4,257 and enter into the contract for FY2020 BWSR Drinking Water, Contract 20-03 BWSR. With the approval of the Committee Chair, no second is required. The district technical representative (Angela Defenbaugh) has performed a site inspection, concept design, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Tim Behrends abstained from voting due to conflict of interest. Motion carried.

d. FY19 BWSR WBF Unencumbrance Request - Miron – In 2019 WCD received a BWSR 2019 Watershed Based Funding Metro grant. Under this grant, the WCD allocated $30,000 to fund rural nonstructural practice incentives and $30,000 to fund rural structural practice cost-share. The goal of this funding is to install best management practices to reduce phosphorus in areas that are targeted and prioritized. WCD staff requests the unencumbrance of $10,000 from the rural structural practice cost share Contract #19-03 BWSR (Miron waste storage facility at 15250 Homestead Avenue N, Hugo). The proposed project will not be installed by the end of the FY2019 Watershed Based Metro Funding grant expiration, due to lack of sufficient project funding. The WCD has discussed this decision with Mr. Miron, who has agreed the funding be unencumbered and reallocated to other structural practices. The WCD is working with Mr. Miron, the Natural Resources Conservation Service, and Rice Creek Watershed District to identify additional funding opportunities for the proposed project with intent to install in the coming years. The unencumbered project funds will be reallocated to identified structural projects that will be complete within the FY2019 Watershed Based Metro Funding grant timeframe. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends, to approve an unencumbrance of $10,000 from contract 19-03 BWSR Watershed Based Metro Funding. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. FY19 BWSR WBF Encumbrance Request - Wamstad – In 2019 WCD received a BWSR 2019 Watershed Based Metro Funding grant. Under this grant, the WCD allocated $30,000 to implement rural nonstructural practice incentives. The goal of this funding is to install best management practices to reduce phosphorus in areas that are targeted and prioritized. WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $10,000 from the rural nonstructural practice incentives to implement cover crops and no till on 61 acres of agricultural land on Charlie Wamstad’s property in Afton. The agricultural land drains to Valley Creek, which is a priority waterbody for the Valley Branch Watershed District. The agricultural land is also in an area identified as very high pollution sensitivity (karst) of near-surface material on the Washington County Natural Resources Protection and Management System Framework, making this land a very high priority for groundwater protection. The proposed project would allow Mr. Wamstad to pilot cover crops and no till for 3 years, with the goal of long term cover crop and no till adoption. The implementation of cover crops and no till will follow the WCD’s Nonstructural Land Management Practices Implementation Plan, at $30/acre/year cover crops and $25/acre/year no till for a three-year contract. WCD staff requests approval to enter into the contract for FY19 Watershed Based Metro Funding, Contract 19-09 BWSR. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve an encumbrance of $10,000 and enter into the contract for FY2019 Watershed Based Metro Funding, Contract 19-09 BWSR. The district technical representative (Angela Defenbaugh) has performed a site inspection, concept design, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. MASWCD Award Nominations – Recommendations were made from staff for the nominations for MASWCD Outstanding Conservationist and Community Conservationist. After discussion, the Board decided to nominate Butch Wagner for Outstanding Conservationist. A motion to approve that nomination was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. It was also decided to nominate Sustainable Stillwater for Community Conservationist. A motion to approve that nomination was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Both motions carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
Diane Blake moved to adjourn the public meeting. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 9:44 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is October 13, 2021 at 9:00a.m.
Secretary
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